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Singing every Thursday evening at 7:00 PM at the United Methodist Church of Olathe.  

Luau on Leon Street
JohnnyBob did it.  He said he would and he did. But he had help.  So a huge THANK YOU is tended to John and Liz for 
a wonderful and delicious barbecue and potluck in their incredible back yard.  The yard was decorated in the Hawaiian 
style and John met every entering guest with a Taylor smile while making sure they all got lei-ed.  I’m not sure that is 
correct but there were lots of talk about it so let’s stick with it.
Tables were set, drinks of all kinds, some in ice chests, some with corks, awaited consumption.  Brats and burgers fresh 
from Calloway’s sizzled on barbecues with Coop doing what Coop was born to do.  
Then the feminine side of the male group showed up with food to die for, or to live for depending on what one’s 
objective is.  The desserts fill the definition of both sides.  
After some serious visiting time mixed with dedicated eating and drinking, the chorus assembled under a covered kind 
of stage intended to prove to the audience that we are not show ready, especially with the songs we chose to sing.  
Apparently a table filled with wine and beer had an effect on the imbibers as there were several comments saying we 
sounded (pretty) good in spite of our personal observations.  
Then, as it grew dark on a beautiful afternoon, we were treated with MaryAnn, Marty (on guitar) and JohnnyBob in a 
singing trio with so much talent one could only watch in awe.  We, being me, wonder why John has not yet sung with a 
Barbershop Quartet to further exhibit his excellent voice.  He should.  He is missing the pure excitement of hitting an 
emotional chord with three other guys, a chord that one never wants to end.  Really, it can happen.  Singing in a quartet 
is not even close to singing in a chorus.  All you guys should give it a try.  
It was great to see some of our old members, no pun intended but kind of a double entendre whatever that is, show up 
to share time with us.  
As if to alert us that it was about to go home, a small army of mosquitos arrived for their own supper.  Dang little 
buggers always know where I am and where they can find all the blood they want just to aggravate me.  So, being 
sensitive and rather delicate I chose to force them to follow me to the car and try to beat me in before I shut the door.  
Some are pretty talented.  
Again, a super big thank you’s to John, Liz, Coop, MaryAnn, Marty, and to all those who could tear themselves away 
from another exciting evening of TV to join us in a much needed evening of food and fun.  
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CANYON CHORDS is the official 
monthly publication of the Black 
Canyon Barbershop Chorus known as 
the Montrose, Colorado, chapter of 
the Barbershop Harmony Society.  
Opinions stated in this bulletin are not 
necessarily those of the Chapter, the 
Editor, or possibly even the stated 
author.  

2019 CHAPTER OFFICERS 
(Term expires 12/31 in year shown 
after office)

PRESIDENT (2019)
Larry Cooper

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT
John Taylor

SECRETARY ( 2020)
Chuck Frush

TREASURER ( 2020)
Rex Pierson

PROGRAM & EVENTS VP (2019)
Tim Lund

MEMBERSHIP VP ( 2020)
Open

PUBLIC RELATIONS VP (2019)
Open

MUSIC & PERFORMANCE VP (2019)
Grady Weiszbrod

COMMUNICATIONS VP (???)
Bill Sutton

MEMBERS-AT-LARGE (1 year terms) 
Bob Brethouwer
Dan Baer
Phil Plumb

MUSICAL DIRECTOR:
Larry Cooper
Grady Weiszbrod
Tom Chamberlain, Emeritus

SERGEANT AT ARMS
Bob Brethouwer

SUNSHINE GUY 
Rex Pierson 

CHAPTER HISTORIAN 
Tom Chamberlain

According to Festival 
Chairman, the cost of this 
years event has pretty much 
depleted the Festival bank 
account.  Problems are 
attributed to a 
disappointing audience 
attendance and a smaller 
than hoped number of 
performers.  Cooper said at 
a Board Meeting that 
several ways to combat the 

diminishing income of the 
event are considered.  One 
of them is to collect $3 each 
from all attendance 
performers above the $20 
registration fee.  Some 
other ideas being 
considered are to increase 
the method of 
advertisement to improve 
and perhaps reduce the cost 
of the venue rental.  

Silverton Festival almost broke

Summer doldrums?
Of particular concern of the Board is 
the continued dwindling attendance of 
weekly practices.  As might be 
expected, Board members held and 
voiced a myriad of opinions and 
theories contributing to the apparent 
apathy.  
Some of the reasons point to a possible 
lack of fun compared to the past, with 
several solutions.  
One, of course, is to get more 
members, younger if possible, with the 
definition of ‘younger’ being less than 
50.  Or maybe 60, depending on who is 
defining it.  
Another is to incorporate a variety of 
interesting and instructive segments at 
each practice session, ranging from 
HEP music theory, history of 
barbershopping, to woodshedding.  
More interesting meetings should 

provide information on 
barbershopping, what it means to our 
particular type of singing, how it differs 
from conventional harmony, and how 
interpretation coupled with creativity 
create a unique and sometimes 
personal touch to our songs.  Singing a 
song exactly the way the composer 
intended does not allow for much 
innovation.  Barbershop harmony 
thrives on it.  Many of newer members 
are not aware of what Barbershop 
really means.  
Still another solution advanced was to 
increase our public visibility, presence, 
at more planned singouts especially 
during the summer.  If members have a 
more organized reason to attend 
weekly practices, perhaps the excuses 
will disappear.  

http://www.blackcanyonchorus.org
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My goodness, all that 
wine.  I can’t make up my 
mind.  Could I have one 
of each?

I know I 
shouldn’t 
but Kay is 
busy talking to 
MaryAnn so ..

http://www.blackcanyonchorus.org
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We don’t stop singing because we get old, 
we get old because we stop singing.

Sam Kevin August 21
Ken Cotter Sept. 10

ROCKY ROAD 
Contact:  Vern Dockter  
970 -210 - 1793

Birthdays are good for 
you. The more you 
have, the longer you 
live.

This is how 
you do it, 
Hank.  See, 
Natalie?  

Nice hat Coop.  
Where did you 
find it?  

http://www.blackcanyonchorus.org
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Here’s the deal.  I move 
my arms and you guys 

pretend to sing.  I think 
it will work.  

http://www.blackcanyonchorus.org
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Sept 15th showcase headlinersSept 15th showcase headlinersSept 15th showcase headlinersSept 15th showcase headliners    

Seen in the Concho Capers, July 2012, 
Paul White, editor 
 
The Songs We Sing 
 

“This Is My Country”“This Is My Country”  
 

Contributed by David Wolfe 
 

“This Is My Country” was composed in 
1940 by the popular songwriters Don 
Raye and Al Jacobs. Raye, who was born 
Donald MacRae Wilhoite, Jr. was born 
March 16, 1909, in Washington, D.C. and 
Jacobs was born on January 22, 1903, in 
San Francisco. Wilhoite changed his 
name to Don Raye when he went into 
vaudeville. A talented dancer, Raye 
shifted his focus from hoofing to compos-
ing as he began to write songs for his 
routine. Raye's name became linked with 
an array of fellow songwriters and musi-
cians, including Sammy Cahn and Saul 
Chaplin, who, like Raye collaborated with 
the alto saxophonist Jimmie Lunceford, 
leader of one of the swing era's finest 
orchestras. 

 

As regards “This Is My Country” Al 
Jacobs' daughter, Joann, recently wrote, 
“Dad ran into Don Raye who said he was 
in the process of writing a patriotic song 
and would he like to write the music. So 
the words came first for sure, and then 
my dad wrote the music. I believe the 
song was written in New York . . .”  

 

Jacobs and Raye wrote their song in 
1940 and, as a result of a January 7, 
1942, recording session for Decca Re-
cords, the group Fred Waring and His 
Pennsylvanians popularized it. Over the 
years a number of other recordings of the 
tune were made, for example, by the Mor-
mon Tabernacle Choir, Tennessee Ernie 
Ford, and Pattie Labelle. 

 

At the height of his career in 1941, 
Raye enlisted in the U.S. Army and after 
the war continued working on a wide vari-
ety of films for Universal Studies until his 
retirement in 1949. Jacob's later pop 
songs included the 1954 Hit Parade tunes 
“If I Give My Heart to You” (written with 
Milton Gabler and Jimmie Crane) and “I 
Need You Now” (written with Jimmie 
Crane) and scores or tunes included in 
films such as The Wild Rebels, Crocodile 
Dundee and the Karate Kid. Tunes by 
these men were recorded by artists as 
diverse as Chuck Berry, Bing Crosby, 
Bette Midler, and the Rolling Stones. 

 

The co-authors of “This Is My Coun-
try” passed away within a month of each 
other. Raye died in Encino, California on 
January 29, 1985. Al Jacobs passed 
away on February 13, 1985 in Baltimore, 
Maryland. Their song “This is My Country” 
is played nightly during the finale of the 
Disneyland and Disney World fireworks 
show. 

 

The lyrics start with a verse that 
should be slow and reverent, in phrase: 

 

What difference if I hail from  
North or South 

Or from the East or West? 
My heart is filled with love for all of these. 

I only know I swell with pride,  
and deep within my breast 

I thrill to see Old Glory paint the breeze. 
 

 
 

“We can’t convince him he doesn’t look 
like Uncle Sam.” 

Matt Seivert leading warmups 
June 26th 

Then, for the verses, it swings into a 
march tempo. Notably, the original lyrics 
honor both American natives and immi-
grants. The first verse reads: 

 

This is my country, land of my birth  
This is my country, grandest on Earth 

 

While the second verse (the introduction 
is not repeated) instead reads: 

This is my country, land of my choice 
This is my country, hear my proud voice. 

 

Both verses have the same ending: 
 

I pledge thee my allegiance  
America the bold 

For this is my country, 
 to have and to hold! 

  
from the Library of Congress  

Performing Arts Encyclopedia  
http://lcweb2.loc.gov/ 

–and from wikipedia.org 

Success in Silverton
The consensus of most of those 
who made the mountain trip to 
Silverton is that the Barbershop 
Music Festival was, generally, a 
success.  As some, or most, or all of 
you know, this was the 33rd meeting 
and collaboration of chapters from  
Durango, Grand Junction, and 
Montrose.  The first events were 
held in the old Court house 
upstairs.  The public was then 
allowed to come in to see the results 
of the HEP type sessions.  Of 
course, the room was small and only 
20 to 30 could actually attend. 
Then the Courthouse burned own 
and the rehearsal location was 
moved to the High School Gym.  As 
popularity grew, Barbershoppers 
from New Mexico,  Denver, and 
other foreign places joined in for 

the fun.  Folks were allowed to sleep 
in the gym for several years and 
often treated to singing all night 
long.  
Without records it is impossible to 
remember all the Festival 
Chairmen; all were from one of the 
3 founding Chapters.  Pete Peterson 
from Durango was an early and  
popular Chairman.  With his snow 
white hair and dapper countenance, 
Pete was a familiar sight of the 
sessions.  Then Carl Schultz also 
from Durango took the reins for 
several years, followed soon by 
Delta’s Jason Ward. I do think Carl 
also chaired the event after they 
moved to Montrose, but it gets a 
little foggy.  Coop has been 
chairman for the last two years.

In the early days several members 
chose to camp at the then deserted 
ski area.  Sallie and I took a 
motorhome and hosted those who 
were camping in tents or smaller 
trailers.  I remember many morning 
sharing outside breakfasts with 
Lotvedts, Chamberlains, Reschke, 
Clarence Beck from Gunnison, and 
others.  After breakfast we would all 
walk to the gym for a day of 
coaching followed by a jam packed 
gym to see the evening 
performance.  
One year it was reported we had 
close to 90 MEN on stage.  Those 
were the good old days.  

http://www.blackcanyonchorus.org
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The President of a small farming corporation 
noticed that the crop was not growing as it had 
before, and appeared to be dying.  The situation 
was brought up at a regularly scheduled Board 
Meeting hoping for a solution. 

One of the members suggested the problem was 
weeds crowding out the crop needed to be 
eliminated.  Discussions ranged from pulling them 
to spraying them with a weed killer but side 
discussions ranged from trying to figure out what 
kind of weed was causing the problem and what 
would be the best ways to solve it.  Possible 
problems of plowing them up were countered by 
possible problems of using one of the many 
available weed chemicals.  Besides. should they 
be hand sprayed of sprayed from an expensive 
spray plane or even a helicopter? The discussion 
raged on until another board member suggested 
the problem might be insects, which prompted 

another round of discussion considering most of 
the same options and pit-falls.  

A third member suggested finding a type of insect 
that eats other insects especially the ones who 
might be destroying the crop.  Or maybe one who 
also eats the weeds. 

Further discussions noted the possibility of some 
kind of interactive between insects and weeds 
and perhaps a bird influx which is dropping weed 
seeds and maybe even bug larva during its 
normal body functions.  

By the end of a two hour board meeting, the 
President thanked them all for their help and 
insight and adjourned the meeting.  

All members agreed it was a truly productive 
meeting which accomplished a lot.  

No actions were taken.  The crop is still dying. 

No one asked the farmer who takes care of the 
farm.  

Another Parable

http://www.blackcanyonchorus.org
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Song Average

BATTLE HYMN OF THE REPUBLIC 4.75

HELLO MARY LOU  4.7

GOODNIGHT SWEETHEART  4.55

GEORGIA ON MY MIND 4.45

I'LL FLY AWAY 4.35

BASIN STREET 4.2

SHENENDOAH 4.2

MISSISSIPPI MUD  4.1

ARE YOU LONESOME TONIGHT? 4

HUSH  4

THE WHIFFENPOOF SONG  3.95

SOME ENCHANTED EVENING  3.9

WHEN IT'S SPRINGTIME IN THE ROCKIES  3.85

THE LONGEST TIME  3.75

DREAM, DREAM, DREAM  3.47

MEET ME TONIGHT IN DREAMLAND  3.42

CUDDLE UP 3.4

HAPPY DAYS ARE HERE AGAIN  3.35

PAPER DOLL  3.35

EMBRACEABLE YOU  2.6

SCHEDULED PUBLIC 
APPEARANCES 2012

MAY 26:   Sing at Ridgway State 
Park, 7 pm

JUNE 14:   Chapel of the Cross in 
Cedaredge,  
7 pm 

JULY 12:   Sing at Montrose Main 
in Motion from 6 
pm to 8 pm 

JULY 21, Silverton Harmony 
Festival, 7 pm

AUGUST 16:   Sing at Montrose Main 
in Motion from 6 
pm to 8 pm

SEPTEMBER 1:   Sing at Ridgway State 
Park, 7 pm 

Song poll 2012
The average score of 3.00 means most members can take or 
leave the song
The average of 4.00 or above means the majority like or really 
like the song
If I was to evaluate the results, I would consider dropping or 
curtailing the singing of songs with an average under 3.50.  

If the songs are in yellow or red are to be kept current, it 
indicates more work is needed.

Some More History
In 2012 a Chapter poll was taken to 
help the Program VP decide which 
songs to sing on the numerous summer 
singouts.  The choices 7 years ago are 
not the same as today, but they do 
reflect a general Chapter member 
agreement on which songs they like and 
which they don’t. 
In addition to the song preference poll, 
another poll was taken to help us 
decide how important summer singouts 
were viewed by the Chapter and how 
many of them should be planned.  
Following is a summer schedule based 
on the poll results.  

Similar polls had been conducted prior years 
with similar results.  Of course there are lots of 
new songs to be considered and new members 
with new ideas.  Summer is about gone and the 
number of singouts dropped to almost zero.  
Is it time for another poll or two?  Just asking.  

http://www.blackcanyonchorus.org
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SONG NAME AVERAGE
GOODNIGHT SWEETHEART 4.40

GEORGIA ON MY MIND 4.35
BATTLE HYMN OF THE REPUBLIC 4.29

BARBARA ANN 4.24
IRISH BLESSING 4.24

I WANT A GIRL 4.13
HELLO MARY LOU 4.12

I'LL FLY AWAY 4.06
AMAZING GRACE 4.06

AMERICA THE BEAUTIFUL 4.06
ZIP-A-DEE-DO-DAH 4.00

GOD BLESS AMERICA 4.00
WHEN I'M SIXTY-FOUR 3.94

LET ME CALL YOU SWEETHEART 3.93
DARKNESS ON THE DELTA 3.88

ARE YOU LONESOME TONIGHT? 3.82
SILHOUETTES 3.81
SHENENDOAH 3.76

I'M SITTING ON TOP OF THE WORLD 3.76
WILD IRISH ROSE 3.76

THE STORY OF THE ROSE (HEART OF MY HEART) 3.75
MISSISSIPPI MUD 3.71

HUSH 3.71
CAROLINE 3.71

IF YOU KNEW SUSIE 3.71
THIS LITTLE LIGHT OF MINE/DO LORD 3.71

UP A LAZY RIVER 3.71
WAIT TIL THE SUN SHINES, NELLIE 3.69

SWEET AND LOVELY 3.67
THIS IS MY COUNTRY 3.65

WHITE CLIFFS OF DOVER 3.63
IN THE GOOD OLD SUMMERTIME 3.59

YESTERDAY 3.59
THE LONGEST TIME 3.53

COOL WATER 3.53
SHINE ON ME 3.53

IN THE STILL OF THE NIGHT 3.50
SWEET ADELINE 3.50

MOMENTS TO REMEMBER 3.44
BASIN STREET 3.41

WHEN IT'S SPRINGTIME IN THE ROCKIES 3.06
DREAM, DREAM, DREAM 3.06

SOME ENCHANTED EVENING 3.00
ALL I DO IS DREAM OF YOU 2.88

TAKING A CHANCE ON LOVE 2.87
MEET ME TONIGHT IN DREAMLAND 2.80

I'LL BE SEEING YOU 2.80
HOW DEEP IS THE OCEAN 2.76

MACNAMARA'S BAND 2.71
DON'T BRING LULU 2.65

GIRLS, GIRLS, GIRLS 2.56
HI NEIGHBOR 2.53

IDA, SWEET AS APPLE CIDER 2.50
TIL THERE WAS YOU 2.50

SOMEWHERE 2.43
SUNRISE, SUNSET 2.38

EMBRACEABLE YOU 2.31
ALL THAT I ASK IS LOVE 2.31

FOR ALL WE KNOW 2.25
JUST IN LOVE 2.14

A similar and more comprehensive poll was 
again taken in 2014 with the results on the right.  
As noted before, all songs with a score equal to 
or above 4.00 (identified in GREEN) are songs 
generally preferred by all Chapter members.  

Songs identified in YELLOW are less preferred 
but generally enjoyed by the members.  

Songs identified in RED are songs not 
particularly enjoyed either to sing or to perform.  
Of course there are many variables and 
unending arguments about the poll results, but 
if considered, it can and will provide some 
guidance in song performance in the future and 
an insight into what types of songs are generally 
preferred.  

Notice the difference in scores in both polls and 
the difference in interpretation of the results.  

Remember, this is almost 6 years old.  We have 
learned many new songs since the last poll.  

2014 song preference poll

http://www.blackcanyonchorus.org
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Teach the Children 
to Sing

CHAPTER MISSION STATEMENT
"Flourishing and growing as individuals, as a 
chorus, and as a chapter by singing in an 
atmosphere of musical excellence and by 
promoting harmony in our lives, our 
relationships, and our community."

THE CANYON CHORDS
BULLETIN EDITOR/PUBLISHER

Bill Sutton
1943 Spring Drive
Delta CO 81416
Phone/FAX 874-9280
e-mail:  williesut@aol.com
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For me, this barbershopping year is really speeding by. 
We have been very busy in our monthly Board meetings. I 
believe we have been making a lot of good decisions and 
have been trying to keep our membership up to speed on 
what the Board is doing.  

 

With that in mind, I want to tell you about what our 
treasurer has been doing for all of us. In probably the most 
difficult and important task in our chapter, Lee Van Deren, 
this month, has completely revamped our financial struc-
ture. I wanted to explain what he has done, but couldn't do 
it myself, so I called Lee and got his help. What inspired 
this effort was that Lee's  computer (pc) crashed. He 
chose to purchase an Apple (Mac) computer to replace it. 
Lee had been using Quicken to keep our financial records, 
but the Mac system did not have an effective Quicken. So 
Lee had to actually develop a Quicken program for his 
new MAC.  

 

What a challenge! He knew what he wanted to have in 
his software system, but had no idea of how to develop a 
program allowing him to do what he wanted to do. So, if 
you can believe this, he worked with Apple to develop a 
new program. They suggested he buy a software program 
called "Numbers," and told them they would help him mod-
ify it to create a software system that would allow Lee to 
do what he wanted to do. So he worked with the Apple 
program people and ended up with a software program 
that would allow him to develop a system that he ex-
plained to us on the Board last  week.  

 

If any of you might be interested in learning what he 
did, just call him. He loved doing it, and continues to im-
prove it, and LOVES to talk about it. And not because he 
wants to brag about it, he was just very excited about what 
he was exactly able to do, on his own. He will be able to 

separate revenues and expenses 
for all of our paid activities, annual 
shows, Harmony Showcases 
Singing Valentines, Elk programs, 
etc, and do the same with all of 
our “overhead” activities, our 
chapter share of yearly BHS dues, 
director fees, coffee revenues, 
church rental expenses, etc.  
 

Lee will be able to provide these re-
ports to anyone that wants to see this in-
formation monthly. You will be able to see 
what the chapter has done every month; 
and he can provide an annual report that 
shows what we have done each year. The 
beauty of this is that now we will have the 
data available to us that will allow us to 
actually give the chapter an annual 
budget, and allow us to know, on a monthly basis, where 
we are in relationship to our budget. I know that many of 
you have not been on the Board and have not had to pre-
dict and keep track of this for all of us. I have been on the 
Board for at least half of my 30 great chapter years and 
this is a remarkable financial recording system that Lee 
has provided. And he loved doing it for us! 

 

Our Singing Valentine's program was done with our 
fellow barbershoppers in the Sound Of The Rockies 
(SOR) chorus. There were pluses and minuses in this first 
effort, as expected. The Board discussed this last week, 
trying to look at the good and the bad involved in this activ-
ity. They looked at the value of having 20 of our chapter 
members, including several of our newer guys, out singing 
throughout the city. We did not have to do all the heavy 
costs of advertising, and the costs and effort required in 
getting candy, roses and cards, or in scheduling all of 
these singouts. We doubled the profit we made last year, 
in addition to the ease of effort required from chapter 
members. All in all, the Board believed that the benefits far 
outnumbered the challenges and recommended we con-
tinue to work with SOR. 

 

I am pleased, and I'm sure our hard working Director 
Priscilla Shaw is also pleased, with the effort that our 
chorus members have expended to get our show songs in 
good shape well in advance of the show. We need to con-
tinue this effort to put on a very professional show for our 
audiences. I know our chapter quartets are working hard 
to do their best for the chapter. I'm also excited about our 
church outreach program, and commend the efforts ex-
tended by Jerry Hooper, Ralph Fennell, and others to 
get this project off and running. 

 

Again, I encourage anyone to come forward to any 
Board member with any idea that might make our weekly 
chapter meetings more attractive to them. Let's continue to 
find ways to improve and enjoy our hobby! 
 

  

President Dick CablePresident Dick Cable  
 

It’s Fun To Be InIt’s Fun To Be In  
An Active ChapterAn Active Chapter  

September 28-29 

FALL CONVENTION 
Albuquerque 

  

For those of us who do not live in the 

beautiful state of New Mexico, I strongly 

suggest that you bring your wife and visit 

Old Town Albuquerque, and Santa Fe as 

well if you have the time (spend an extra   

day or two if you can). 
 

We’ll crown a new District Quartet 

Champion, our choruses will compete for 

the opportunity to represent the RMD in 

Toronto, and the convention will be full of 

fun and educational opportunities to sing 

throughout the weekend. 
 

Registration forms are on the District 

website <www.RMDsing.org> as well as 

links to the headquarters hotel lodging 

reservation process and Kiva Auditorium 

information. 
     

As a gentle reminder, the RMD has 

negotiated the best room rate possible for 

a block of hotel sleeping rooms, and 

when you use these rooms, our Associa-

tion of Chapters benefits with low-cost or 

no-cost space for chorus rehearsal ball-

rooms, classrooms, and meeting room 

space, etc.  
 

Please do not think of lodging outside 

of the RMD room block. Doing so might 

save you $5 - $10 per night, and then 

costs the District hundred of dollars in 

rental of meeting room space for our 

events. That’s YOUR District dollars be-

ing wasted unnecessarily. Thanks for 

lodging together as a District family 

(where you can enjoy the   fellowship), 

and saving ourselves a boatload of 

money. 

       

 

 

 

April 26-27 
Rocky Mountain Harmony College 

SPRING CONVENTION 
Int’l Quartet Prelims 

 

Red Lion Inn (Stapleton) 

Denver, Colorado 

 
 

 

Rocky Mountain Harmony College will 

NOT be in Estes Park in February 2013. 

It will be held in conjunction with the 

Spring Convention in April. 
  

With the retirement of Dr. Dan Clark, 

RMD BOTY, last year, Jeff Click has 

returned to the office of Music and Per-

formance VP for the RMD, and is plan-

ning another outstanding Rocky Mountain 

Harmony College. It will be full of the 

classes and coaching we have come to 

expect with the intensive learning experi-

ence of Rocky Mountain Harmony Col-

lege, and will have the additional appeal 

of a high powered Saturday night show 

with the International Quartet Prelim 

qualifiers added to the performance 

lineup. EVERYONE will want to attend 

this show of champions! 
  

SUMMER FESTIVALS 
 

   The RMD has three fabulous festi-

vals every summer, and every barber-

shopper should get to at least one of 

them. 

July 20-21 

Silverton  
www.barbershopsingingmontrose.yolasite.com 

       

Aug 17-18   

Harmony Happening in the Hills 
at Mt. Rushmore 

   www.shrineofdemocracychorus.org 
       

Sunday, Aug 26   

Boulder Chautauqua   
www.harmonize.com/timberliners 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Chapter Quartets Chapter Quartets   
(T, L, Br, Bs) 

 

Fastlane 
  (with Denver Mile High) 
Paul Dover  303 471-2225  

spebsqsa@comcast.net 

Doyle Cline, Paul Dover  
Gray Jackson, Gian Porro 

 

Grace Notes   
Jerry Hooper  303 278-1762    

JerMarHooper@aol.com 

Del Miller, Joe Gibson  
Bob Dickman, Jerry Hooper 

 

Ignition!  
(with Denver Mile High) 

Curtis Terry  303 364-5800   

curlymt@comcast.net 

Dan Testa, Curtis Terry  
Ryan Wilson, Denny Malone 

 

Rocky Mountain Magic 
Dick Cable  303 973-9217  

dac2934@gmail.com 

Jim Darling, Doug Kulesa, Nelson 
McNulty, Ralph Fennell, Dick Cable 

 

Joyful Noise   
Tony Pranaitis  303 233-6234  

TonyChiro@juno.com 

Al and Bunny Klinger  
Tony and Nancy Pranaitis 

 

UltraSoniX   
Damian Berger  720 962-6527  

damian@e-oasis.com 

Dave Myers, Ted Cluett  
Tony Pranaitis, Damian Berger 
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The Society for the Preservation and 
Propagation of Barbershop Quartet 

Singing in the United States

The bulletin editor is proud to 
admit he is a qualified member of 
AHSOW in three parts and is a 
founder member of The Society 
for the Preservation and 
Propagation of Barbershop 
Quartet Singing in the United 
States.  

This is a new organization that 
traces the roots of SPEBSQSA 
and emulates them.  I hope it has 
a bright future. 

http://www.blackcanyonchorus.org

